
September 30, 2021   Sent via E-Mail: doug.fordco@pc.ola.org 

Honourable Doug Ford, Premier 
Premier’s Office, Room 281 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

RE:  NOISE CONCERNS AND REQUEST FOR EXPIRY OF EXTENDED 
CONSTRUCTION HOURS 

I am writing to advise that at the Town Council meeting held on September 28, 2021, 
Council adopted a resolution to support the request made by the City of Hamilton for the 
Province of Ontario to expediate the expiry of O. Reg 131/20, the COVID exemption for 
after-hours noise from construction sites. 

The resolution reads as follows: 

That the Town of Caledon support the City of Hamilton’s resolution requesting the 
Province of Ontario expediate the expiry of O. Reg 131/20, the COVID exemption 
for after-hours noise from construction sites and to not make the temporary 
regulations of O. Reg 131.20, or any similar restrictions, permanent through an 
amendment to the Municipal Act, 2001; and 

That a copy of this resolution be sent to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier, the 
Honourable Sylvia Jones, MPP Dufferin-Caledon and the City of Hamilton. 

For more information regarding staff comments, please contact the undersigned by email to 
mayor@caledon.ca or by phone at 905.584.2272 ext. 4155.  
Thank you for your attention to this matter.  

Sincerely, 

Allan Thompson 
Mayor  

cc: Honourable Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General / MPP Dufferin-Caledon, sylvia.jones@pc.ola.org 
City of Hamilton, clerk@hamilton.ca  
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